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"For them. For each other."  

Dear Fellow Lions, 

Another extremely successful Mid-year Conference has come and gone! As you know, I had to miss it due to un-

foreseen circumstances, but I understand that it was the best Conference I never attended! From all accounts the 

weekend was a celebration of Lionism and thoroughly enjoyed by all. Excellent work by Port Alfred Lions! 

December is upon us, but I understand that some Clubs are still doing projects and service specifically aimed at 

bringing joy over the Festive Period.   Service with a ho-ho-ho! 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the Lions of District 410D for their inexhaustible capacity for hard 

work and their absolute dedication to Service to fellow human beings. I shouldnôt be, but am constantly amazed at 

your tenacity and commitment. Truly awe-inspiring! 

Please allow me a special word of gratitude to the Cabinet members. You have all pulled together in the most exem-

plary manner and made the functioning of the District a breeze! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I wish you and your families great fellowship and peace over this period. Have a nice rest and come back even more 

inspired in January! 

Remember: The two most important days in your life are: The day you are born and the day you find out 

why.  

Best Wishes, 

Freddie Erasmus 

DG 410D 



Neptune conference  

Learning, fellowship and fun  

Below: 1st VDG Pieter with the guest speaker 

Dr  Barbara Matthews from  Sunshine Coast 

Hospice who gave a most informative talk of 

what Hospice means to many people. 

Above: Delegates to the Conference proudly representing 
their Clubs, being inspired to do more service in their com-
munities.   

Below: Clubs awarded ALERT patches for their involve-
ment in ALERT projects in their communities 



 





Above: the winning outfitsé... 

Left & below: some of the outfits of the 

Lions having fun at the theme evening. 

Thanks to Port 

Alfred Lions and 

Ladies for a 

wonderful     

Conference     

the last for 410D 



  Gonubie lions  -   we serve   

Our annual art exhibition was a roaring 
success. This event is held to raise 
much needed funds for the Carel du 
Toit Centre where deaf children learn 
to speak and often manage to attend 
main stream schooling. 

39 artists participating with 250 art 
works on display and managed to sell 
31 paintings. 



knysna lions  -   we serve   

Support for ill children 

Knysna Lions is supporting patients (often criti-
cally ill children) and their families who need to 
go for treatment in Cape Town.  

The patients and family are transported via Inter-
cape bus service and need to be at Knysna bus 
station at 22:00 .   

Lion Mervyn from Knysna Lions makes sure 
they are safely on the bus.   

Below: A few of the patients and their parent. 



Uitenhage  lionesses  -   we serve   

Lionesses celebrate one yearsô service to 
assisting those in need    

The Uitenhage Lioness Club Branch (chartered 
2017) celebrated their first year in providing a 
service to the local Community.  

Past District Governor Tillie Nel confirmed that 
the Uitenhage Lioness Club Branch is only the 3rd 
Lion Club in South Africa (District 410) and the 
first in District 410D consisting of women mem-
bers only. 

During this period the Lionesses have been ac-
tively involved in fund raising to support projects 
involving providing assistance to those in need 
within the UD Community confirmed Lioness 
President Sue Geldenhuis  



  Eden lions  -  we serve  



Alert team  -  we serve  



sedgefield lions  -  we serve   

Assisted with the registration at the annual Cansa walk on 31st October 
and others dressed in pink, walked the route too!  

The Sedgefield Lions and 
Leos were kept very busy 
assisting the Rebuild Eden 
team during the recent fires.  
We made sandwiches col-
lected water and Energade 
Drinks and distributed them 
to the firemen who worked 
tirelessly fighting the fires 
surrounding us  

 

 

 

 

 

Sedgefield Lions donated a trailer to the Alert 
team in George which they will equip to be used 
in their firefighting endeavours.  

Unfortunately 1st VDG Pieter Nel was in such a 
hurry to tow it away in case we changed our minds that we did not get a photo ééé.  


